NEDIRISH NINE ROCKEFELLER PLAZA

NEW YORK CITY

April 13, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:

Thank you for your note last Saturday. I will be very happy to hold open tentative spot for Saturday, December 26th. If you should need an additional game on that trip we could probably work in Philadelphia on Wednesday, December 30th, or else play here December 28th, and Philadelphia December 30th.

I will not do anything definite on this matter until I hear from you, but of course the time element is important as you are aware. I would say that ten days would not make to much difference at the present time.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Basketball Madison Square Garden

NI: FC